MEMO

To: 
Planning Working Group Members
From: 
Clay Norris



Chair, Oversight Steering Committee 

Date:
August 30, 2005

Subject: 
Roles and Responsibilities of the PWG

The major load serving entities of North Carolina executed a Participation Agreement on May 20, 2005 which describes an enhanced, collaborative transmission planning process.  This collaborative process will be an enhancement and consolidation of the existing transmission planning processes of the North Carolina investor owned utilities with equal participation from the municipal and cooperative transmission dependent utilities.  The process calls for an Oversight Steering Committee (OSC), Planning Working Group (PWG) and an Independent Third Party (ITP).  The OSC selected Gestalt LLC as the ITP. The PWG will provide the technical expertise to plan the transmission system to meet the future load in North Carolina under the direction of the OSC.  You have been selected to participate as a member of the PWG.  
The OSC met on August 17, 2005 to discuss the roles, responsibilities and objectives of the PWG. It was agreed that the PWG’s initial focus is to combine the current Duke and PEC transmission planning processes in a manner that best represents the interests of all stakeholders in the new collaborative transmission process created by the Participation Agreement. Specifically, the PWG will: 

a. compare and contrast PEC’s and Duke’s current transmission planning processes for reliability and system expansion purposes, including planning criteria, assumptions and overall study processes in order to develop a common understanding of their similarities and differences and provide the OSC a written report of these findings by September 19, 2005. 
b. develop a methodology and implementation schedule whereby PEC’s and Duke’s transmission planning processes will be integrated and synchronized with the regional coordinated transmission plan being developed though the North Carolina Transmission Expansion Planning Collaborative (NC TEPC) in order to produce a collaborative, single transmission plan by the end of 2006.  A report detailing the methodology and implementation schedule should be distributed to the OSC by September 30, 2005.
c. elect officers

The OSC requests that you report on your progress toward these objectives at the next OSC meeting on September 21, 2005 and at all OSC meetings for the foreseeable future. 

